
Resolution #24- 

 

RESOLUTION BY THE CITY OF HENDERSONVILLE CITY COUNCIL 

AUTHORIZING THE CITY MANAGER TO ACCEPT A GIFT FROM THE 

FREDERICK AND MARILYN YOUNG REVOCABLE TRUST 

WHEREAS, The City of Hendersonville has been notified that a gift in the amount of 

$193,901.82 has been left by the Frederick and Marylin Young Revocable Trust dated May 21, 

2019”; and 

WHEREAS,  The gift has been left to the City solely for the health and maintenance of the 

Hendersonville Police Department’s police dogs. 

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, the City Council of the City of Hendersonville 

resolves that: 

1. The City Manager is authorized to accept the gift from the Frederick and Marylin Young 

Revocable Trust dated May 21, 2019 in the amount of $193,901.82 to be used solely for 

the health and maintenance of the Hendersonville Police Department’s police dogs 

2. The City Manager is authorized to execute all documents necessary to accept the gift 

from the Frederick and Marylin Young Revocable Trust dated May 21, 2019. 

Adopted by the City Council of the City of Hendersonville, North Carolina on this 7th day of 

February, 2024.  

 

________________________________________ 

Attest:      Barbara G. Volk, Mayor, City of Hendersonville 

 

___________________________________ 

Jill Murray, City Clerk 

 

Approved as to form:  

 

____________________________________ 

Angela S. Beeker, City Attorney 


